STREE OF COOK! ADMINISTR

RONALD P. YOUNKINS, ESQ. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

JEFFREY CARUCCI
STATEWIDE CODRDINATOR FOR E-FILING

MEMORANDUM

To:

All Interested Bar Associations and Legal Services Groups

From:

Jeffrey Carucci, Statewide Coordinator for Electronic Filing

Re:

New York State Courts Electronic Filing Program

Date:

March 7, 2016

Pursuant to Section 212 of the Judiciary Law, the Chief Administrative Judge of the State of New York shall submit to the Legislature, the Governor, and the Chief Judge an annual report evaluating the state's experience with electronic filing for the commencement of actions and proceedings and the service and filing of papers therein and containing such recommendations for further legislation as are deemed appropriate. In connection with the preparation of this report for 2016, and at the request of Chief Administrative Judge Lawrence K. Marks, I am pleased to send this message to your organization to invite it, if so inclined, to submit comments about the implementation of the e-filing program for inclusion in this year's report. The report will also address comments received.

In order that we may have the time needed to prepare the report, please submit any comments by March 25, 2016. Comments should be sent by e-mail or regular mail to one of the following addresses:

Jeffrey Carucci Statewide Coordinator for Electronic Filing NYS Unified Court System New York County Courthouse 60 Centre Street, Room 119 M New York, New York 10007

E-mail: Jearucci@nycourts.gov

Thank you for your attention.

cc: Hon. Lawrence K. Marks